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1. President’s briefing on SMC VI. Topics discussed at SMC included: Mobility and Career Development, Global Service Delivery Model (GSDM), UN Gender Strategy, General Service prospects, harassment, whistleblower protection, Pension Fund, and Security. The President will brief the Council at its Thursday meeting. Details will be available once the SMC report is approved by the Secretary-General. The Council maintained a strong presence at SMC despite the short preparation time.   
2. Staff Union budget. The audit of the 44th continues. The Treasurer submitted his budget plan (1 April 2017 – 31 March 2018); with an increase in funding for “Legal Advice and Support,” the plan was approved by the Board. The Council will take up the matter on Thursday, with an accompanying resolution.   
3. Leadership Team’s Programme of Work (1 April 2017 – 31 March 2019). The plan was discussed and approved by the Board, although some changes in wording were suggested before submission to the Council. Also, more clarity is required as to the legal services available to staff. All agreed on the necessity of the New York Staff Union playing a proactive role on the various working groups, at CCISUA, for example.  
4. Working Group on Statute Revision. The President presented the names of seven staff members who have been invited to serve on the working group. Included are two current members of the Council. The names will be submitted to the Council. Four months was suggested as ample time for the group to complete its work, in conjunction with a legal counsel on retainer, and an intern. The revised statute would then be submitted to a referendum.
5. Other Business. The Board approved the expenditure of $700.00 to install video- teleconference equipment in the Union conference room. This would be a savings over payments for individual VTCs. 

The Assistant Secretary stated that his section – Trades and Crafts – has been targeted for job cuts. He emphasized that turning the work over to outside contractors would have a negative impact on quality of services to UN staff.
A new staff Union logo will be submitted to the Council for approval. 
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